Report :  To Community Committee ,Walkden and Little Hulton 

From  :   Chad Jones -Development Officer,

Subject :  Capital Funding Programme 2005/06
                         Parrfold Park Improvements,
Dated :    10th January 2005
1.0 Introduction

The Environmental Services Directorate has submitted a bid for Capital Funding for Parks improvements
Confirmation of the possible funding is expected to be announced in February 2005.

Parrfold Park, Worsley and Albert Park, Salford have been chosen as the primary Parks for the first phase of this funding.
The money is to be spent upon sustainable improvements to elevate the parks from Neighbourhood Standard to District Standard.

A District Park must be suitable for all age groups and abilities; contain at least 10 different facility types, have access to public toilets, adequate car parking, a shelter within a 5min walking distance, and should be within 3200 meters travelling distance of the community. 
(ie majority of Walkden N and S, and large areas of Worsley, Boothstown and Ellenbrook)
2.0 Consultation
In anticipation of a successful bid, it is planned to undertake a consultation exercise to determine how the funding might best be spent.
 Local Community Groups, Ward Councillors, Users Groups, Local Schools, Members of the Public and Council Officers will be invited to attend the consultation and express their views. Any other contacts Committee considers should be included would be welcome.
It is intended that the consultation, hopefully in March, will take the form of a drop-in session at Walkden Library or the Guild Hall from mid afternoon (3.0pm) until early evening (8.0pm), when ideas can be discussed, displayed and recorded, for inclusion at a later date within a Master Plan for the park.
3.0 Restrictions/ Considerations
Unfortunately there are a number of unavoidable liabilities relevant to Parrfold Park which for legal and practical reasons must be addressed , it is intended to utilise some of the capital funding to address these issues as follows:-
A recent audit of the park for the purposes of compliance with the Disability Discrimination Act has identified the necessity for works to the value of £108, 000
(ie path resurfacing 90k, seating 8k, steps/ramps 6k, litter bins 4k)
To rebuild the fire damaged pavilion, additional funding over and above the insurance claim has to be found.                                                    Estimated cost     £  90,000
A solution to the problems of flooding to properties on Broadway, caused by surface water emanating from the park needs to be addressed. Estimated cost     £      ?
4.0  Feed Back
Following the consultation exercise, the information obtained will be analysed, processed and used to produce a Master Plan for the park.

The results of the consultation exercise and the proposed Master Plan will be presented to Community Committee in the summer of 2005.

